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Please consider donating new or handmade items to be 
raffled off at the Birthday Dinners. Contact Lisa Haynes at 
916-201-0715 if you have any questions or an item to 
donate. 
 



   The Auburn-Grass Valley Elks Lodge Bulletin is published 

monthly by 

Auburn-Grass Valley Lodge # 538 

B.P.O.E. Elks 

195 Pine St. 

Auburn CA  95603 

530-888-7111 

www.auburnelks.org 

auburnelks@gmail.com 

Regular Lodge Meetings 

2nd & 4th Thursday 

6:00 p.m. Dinner 

7:00 p.m. Meeting 

 

Business Hours 

Tuesday:  3-6:30PM 
Wednesday:  9AM-4PM 

Thursday:  On Lodge Meeting nights 3-7:30PM 
Bar hours: 11 a.m until 8 p.m. 

Closed Monday 

Bulletin Deadline 

15th of the preceding month 

 

Bulletin Editor, Linda Simmons 

530-887-1638 

genfreak@pacbell.net 

 

 

                 Elks Lodge Officers 
 
Exalted Ruler                     Jim Darnell 

Leading Knight       Kathy Maderios  

Loyal Knight                       Craig D. Collom 

Lecturing Knight                Amy Brooks 

Secretary                            William M Chelonis 

Treasurer                            John A Madeiros 

Tiler                                      June Darnell 

Esquire                                Charles J Cooper 

Chaplain                              Larry LaVerne 

Inner Guard                        Bill Costa 

Organist                               Christy Mata 

Trustee - One Year             Bill Convis 

Trustee - Two-Year            Terry Houk 

Trustee - Three-Year         Paula Celick 

Trustee - Four Year            Peggy Word 

Trustee - Five-Year             Patricia Hall 
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LODGE CLEAN-UP REMINDER 
  
Please remember Lodge Cleanup is on the 1st Wednesday of 
each month at 9:00 am. The next one is on Wednesday, June 
4th. 
  
In May, we did some general cleanup inside & outside, 
cleaned, dusted, dusted all fans, cleaned bar, vacuumed 
carpets, cleaned coffee bar area, cleaned windows, cleaned 
the floor drains, and much more. 
  
The Lodge would like to thank the members who worked in 
April & May.  They will be recognized next month.  
  
Turnout was better, but we could use more people. PLEASE 
!!!!!!  Come out and give us a hand next time. 
  
Dick Robart Lodge Cleanup Chair 
530-906-1945 cell or text  
lib.dick.robart@gmail.com 
 
 
 
 

Elks Crying Corner 
 
The following members can start crying for not attending a Lodge meeting. 
Why? Because their name(s) were drawn, and they were not present to 
receive the money: 
 
May 24, 2025 
The jackpot drawing of $300 was lost by Gary Cupler 
The jackpot drawing of $300 was lost by Jim Long 
The jackpot drawing of $300 was lost by Paul Klein 
The jackpot drawing of $205 was lost by Dennis Koehn 
 
June 8, 2025 
The jackpot drawing of $300 was lost by Jessica Schneider 
The jackpot drawing of $300 was lost by Bob Barbeiro 
The jackpot drawing of $300 was lost by Ken Cook 
The jackpot drawing of $254 was lost by Jim Daniell 
 
 It pays to attend a Lodge meeting. Meetings are on the Second and Fourth 
Thursday of the  
 month. Dinner is at 6:00 pm and the meeting starts at 7:00 pm.  
 
 

EXALTED RULER – JIM DARNELL 
 
This past month, we went to the State Convention in Anaheim.  I 
participated in the Exalted Rulers March early in the morning.  For 
those who have not experienced this event, all the Exalted Rulers in 
the state of California walk across a stage and present the amount of 
money that has been collected for each Lodge to CHEMPI to cover 
expenses for the child chosen as “The Theme Child.”  The audience fell 
in love with Will and his family immediately as they were introduced 
at the convention.  The grand total of donations was 
$5,000,805.16.  That is the largest amount ever collected on behalf of 
our children.  Everyone can certainly be proud of our participation in 
this program. 
  
Summer is here, and I hope that you will join in all the fun that is 
planned for your enjoyment during the warm days.  
  
Fraternally, 
Jim Darnell AVP 
Exalted Ruler 
 

http://www.auburnelks.org/
mailto:auburnelks@gmail.com
mailto:genfreak@pacbell.net
mailto:lib.dick.robart@gmail.com
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On June 12th, we will have a visit from our State 
Associate Vice-President, Danny Parker, from Alturas 
Lodge #1756. Please come that night and listen to his 
words about our State President, Scott Stephens, and his 
programs. 
 
Some interesting things in the Grand Lodge (GL) Statutes, 
one of which states: The Exalted Ruler, Esteemed 
Leading, Loyal, and Lecturing Knights, Secretary, and 
Treasurer shall constitute the Standing Relief Committee 
of the Lodge, which shall examine the merits of all cases 
suggesting the necessity of aid or relief. 
 
During the opening of the meeting, the Exalted Ruler 
asked the Esquire, “Have you performed your duties?” 
The Esquire answers: “I have, Exalted Ruler, a quorum is 
present, the Officers are at their station in proper 
regalia,…..etc.… Did you know that according to GL 
Statutes Article VII Section 3. Nine Members of the 
Subordinate Lodge, of whom at least two shall be 
elective Officers, shall constitute a “quorum,” that 
visiting Elks cannot be counted in considering a 
“quorum.” The word “regalia” means emblems, symbols, 
or special dress, or in our case, the jewels of office that 
the officers wear around their necks during the meeting. 
 
A Member must exhibit his membership card to the Tiler 
or Inner Guard before being admitted to his own or any 
other Lodge. If he cannot present his membership card to 
the Tiler of his own Lodge, the Secretary will verify if the 
member is current on their dues. If so, the Secretary will 
inform the Tiler to admit them to the meeting.  
 
As always, if you need to contact me, call my cell phone 
(530-570-8896) or email me at b.chelonis@att.net, and I 
will be more than happy to assist you. 

 
Fraternally Yours 
Bill Chelonis PDDGER,  
Lodge Secretary 

  

Sickness and Distress 
 
Remember in your prayers the people of our Lodge 
who are sick, awaiting 
surgery, recovering, or homebound....... 
 
Especially, 
 
Pat Hall, who is recovering from back surgery and  
Ron Harmon, who had a brief hospital stay. 
 
Should you hear of anyone experiencing sickness or 
distress, please convey that information to me so that I 
can reach out on behalf of the Lodge to see if we can 
aid in any way, even if that aid is only to hold fellow 
members in our thoughts and prayers.  
 
My contact information is amybsvfc@gmail.com or 
(650) 787-4329. 
 
Contact information is amybsvfc@gmail.com or (650) 
787-4329. 
 
Amy Brooks 
Lecturing Knight 
 
 
 

DONATIONS FOR BIRTHDAY DINNER RAFFLE 
 
Please consider donating new or handmade items to 
be raffled off at the Birthday Dinners. Contact Lisa 
Haynes at 916-201-0715 if you have any questions or 
an item to donate. 
 

 

mailto:amybsvfc@gmail.com
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LODGE BYLAWS 

Auburn Lodge Bylaws are available on line at 

http://www.elks.org/lodges/bylaws.cfm?lodgeNumber=1691 

A user name and password are required, and access through this 

link is restricted to Lodge members only.  Members who don't 

yet have a password may register by giving their membership 

number and name to Grand Lodge online 

at:    http://www.elks.org/members/registration.cfm 

 

 

                                         VETERANS CORNER 
 
 
 
Welcome to June, when all the kids are out of school for the 
summer.  Drive safely.  The weather has taken a turn for the warmer, 
whether we like it or not.  Plan your activities accordingly.  It is a big-time 
bar-b-que season. 
We just concluded our annual Reno VA hospital BBQ.  It was a resounding 
success.  We fed approximately 160 people, of which about 75 were 
Veteran patients.  The remainder was staff, volunteers, patient guests, 
and volunteers.  In short, we fed everyone in the hospital who wanted a 
great hamburger lunch.  One of the staff members was a vegetarian, and 
we were able to provide him with something to eat.  There was cake for 
those who wanted to indulge.   
When we arrived, you should have seen the patients already in their day 
room.  They were excited about having real food (not hospital food) with 
all the fixins.  There were smiles all around.   
This year, I decided to determine the cost per meal for everyone.  It came 
to $5.00 per person.  That included a deluxe hamburger (w/cheese), 
chips, macaroni salad, pickles, soda, and cake.  Seven members from our 
Lodge served lunch (Bill & Joyce Costa, Lisa Haynes, Daphne Harmon, Bill 
Convis, & Rudy & Patty Pelzman).  The tradition continues.  
As you read this article, you will know that Memorial Day has just 
passed.  I trust that you flew your flag and thanked a Veteran for all we 
enjoy in our wonderful country.   
Remember, we are selling raffle tickets to the general public for a chance 
at half a beef.  There will be two winners in this contest.  That's a lot of 
beef.  The winners will be drawn at the Hillbilly Hoedown on Saturday, 
July 5, 2025, at our Lodge.  Winners need not be present to win.  The 
tickets are a mere $10 each or three for $20.  This fully processed steer 
has been donated by Gary & Nadine Hubbard.  The money generated 
from the drawing will be split between the Lodge Veterans Fund and St. 
Jude Children's Hospital.   
It's that time again when we say, "via con dios."  Until then, remember all 
those people who are important to you and our military serving around 
the world, some of whom are in harm's way.  Don't forget to put that 
smile on first thing in the morning and proudly wear it all day.  May God 
keep you in the palm of his hands.  God bless America. 
 
Rudy Pelzman 
Chairman, Veterans Service Committee 
Email:  tahoeblue1946@gmail.com 
Cell:  (916) 316-1530 
 

LEADING KNIGHT – KATHY MADEIROS 
 
Hello everyone, 
  
Mother’s Day was quiet, but those who 
attended were very happy with the event.   I 
want to thank Lisa Haynes, Peggy Word, 
Rhonda Rogers, and Daphne Harmon for 
decorating and getting the Lodge ready for 
the event.  Our very handsome waiters and 
greeters of the day were PDDGER’s Bob 
Souza and Bill Chelonis, who added their 
special charm.  Not so many years ago, this 
event would have brought out over 300 
people to celebrate our mothers.  I would 
also like to thank Rhonda Rogers and Craig 
Collom for participating in the celebration 
to honor our mothers. 
  
Are you excited about Bingo?  The first time 
out was great, and everyone had a great 
time.  The Lodge will only succeed if you 
come and participate in our events.  
  
This month, on June 15, we will be honoring 
our fathers at our Sunday Brunch as well as 
Flag Day.  We hope to see you there. 
  
The annual PER chicken dinner is on June 
21. Get your tickets soon. 
  
Fraternally, 
Kathy Madeiros 
Leading Knight 
 
 

Cleaning Out Your Closet? 
 
Auburn Seventh-Day Adventist Church Community Services desperately 
needs men’s clothing and shoes. Specifically, men’s sizes Medium & Large 
Shirts & Pants sizes 30 to 36. Please drop off at the back of the church 
12225 Rock Creek Road, Auburn on Mondays or Tuesdays from 9 am to 
1:00 pm.  This church is a food bank and clothing distribution center. They 
also provided showers and meals for the homeless and those in need. 
Thank you in advance. 
 
 

http://www.elks.org/lodges/bylaws.cfm?lodgeNumber=1691
http://www.elks.org/members/registration.cfm
mailto:tahoeblue1946@gmail.com
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JOIN THE ELKS RV CLUB 
 
 
 
 
The Elks RV club is always looking for new 

members.  For fun outings and the chance to 

get to better know your fellow Elks members, 

contact Club President Harold McCoy at 

(530)346-8672 or thereelmccoys87@gmail.com 

 

mailto:thereelmccoys87@gmail.com


    JULY BIRTHDAYS 
 
01  Berry, Brian  

 01  Bryant, Carole  
 01  Fox, Thomas M  
 02  Lloyd, Roger E 
 04  Schmidt, Walter 
 05  Cardinale, John Paul  
 05  Gruber, Joseph 
 05  Kirby, Kent 
 06  Mecham, Nick 
 07  Manning, Kevin 
 08  Keller, Sonja 
 08  Long, Jim 
 10  Ratliff, Troy 
 10  Vasilakos, Peter 
 11  Chelonis, William M 
 11  Gregory, Dennis H 
 12  Cremarosa, Nancy Ann 
 12  Gray, Cheryl A 
 15  Crutchfield, Dan E 
 15  Malmgren, G J 
 15  Ross, Paul W  
 16  Kramer, Glen H 
 17  Scherer, Eugene 
 18  Kain, Paul 
 20  Harris, James D 
 20  Morrow, Tom 
 21  Jones, Paul 
 21  Strobel, Ernest J 
 22  Almeida, Joe  
 22  Slattery, Mike 
 24  Arnold, Kathleen Rae 
 25  LeVine, Robert Bob 
 25  Rowland, Nancy A 
 26  Barrington, Gaylord 
 26 LaVerne, Lawrence H 
 27  Roumage, Vic 
 29  Hubbard, Nadine 
 29  Mathe, Joe F 
 30  Klein, Paul C 
 30  Naffz, Gregory 
 30  Thomas, William R 
 31  Bobson, Pamela 
 31  Martin, Kenneth 
 31  McClernon, James Mitchell 
 31  Scott, Wesley A 
 31  Sipe, Michael A 
 
 

 APRIL POOL TOURNAMENT 
 
April 2nd 
1st   K J 
2nd  Gary Hubbard 
3rd   Rick DeKnoop 
Attendees: 
Chuck Cooper 
Julia Thomas 
Mike Cosby 
 
April 9th 
1st   Jack Meylink 
2nd  KJ 
3rd   Gary Hubbard 
Attendees: 
Chuck Cooper 
Mike Cosby 
Bill Costa 
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SHUFFLEBOARD RESULTS FOR APRIL 
 
April 2nd 

1st: Jan Quarry & Julie Pollock 

2nd: Nadine Hubbard & Barbara Hewitt 

3rd: Ellen Whitty & Kris Cosby 

 

April 9th 

1st: Nadine Hubbard & Julie Pollock 

2nd: Kris Cosby & Barbara Hewitt 

3rd: Jan Quarry & Ellen Whitty 

 

April 16th 

1st: Ellen Whitty & Michelle Ellison 

2nd: Julie Pollock & Moe Borg 

3rd: Nadine Hubbard & Mabel Schuettge 

Attendees: Barbara Hewitt & Jan Quarry 

 

April 23rd 

1st & 2nd shared: Nadine Hubbard, 

Michelle Ellison, Ellen Whitty, & Moe 

Borg 

3rd: Barbara Hewitt & Julie Pollock 

Attendees: Jan Quarry & Joyce Costa 

 

April 30th 

1st: Nadine Hubbard & Julie Pollock 

2nd: Joyce Costa & Jan Quarry 

3rd: Barbara Hewitt & Moe Borg 

Attendees: Kris Cosby, Mabel Schuettge, 

Ellen Whitty & Michelle Ellison 

 

 

JUNE BIRTHDAYS 
 
01  Miller, Mark Ralph 

02  Fegard, Roy A 

02  Hunter, Emita 

03  Perkins, David 

04  DeWolf, Steven Lloyd 

05  Zander, William 

06  Meek, Walter 

08  Slover, Robert C 

09  Bashore, Mike 

09  Blanscet, Donald R 

09  Danielsen-McKeague, Ken 

09  Letcher, Jim 

09  Sherer, Kenneth A 

09  Vitello, Michael A 

10  Diaz, Robert 

10  Henricks, Kevin M 

11  Murschel, Stephen  

11  Watson, Les 

12  Meade, Stephen C 

13  Baldoni, Dan 

13  Crawford, John W 

14  Griess, Roger W 

15  Wagner, Sharon Himenes 

16  Koehn, Dennis L  

16  Lacer, Jerry W 

18  Ross, John 

19  Cosby, Michael 

19  Costa, William F 

20  Sanchez, Gary Frank 

21  Gouldthread, Rex 

24  Coon, Robert 

24  Jordan, Lawrence A 

24  Wakefield, Shawn 

24  Williams, Sylvester Sal-06-28 

26  Rogers, Rhonda 

28  Edwards, Yvonne  

29  Madeiros, Kathy 

29  Peters, William H 

29  Weber, Darol D 

30  Haynes, Lisa G 

 

April 16th 
1st   Gary Hubbard 
2nd  Rick DeKnoop 
3rd    KJ 
Chuck Cooper 
Bill Costa 
Nancy Cremarosa 
 
April 24th 
1st   Jack Meylink 
2nd Rick DeKnoop 
3rd  Chuck Cooper 
Attendees: 
Bill Costa 
K J 
Nancy Cremarosa 
Gary Hubbard 
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